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Thank you for the chance to hear my views on the above subject.   My comments
On the Department's assessment report are as follows:

I believe that,

1.    Offset planting of 27ha of Koala Food Trees is not clear and unresolved. 
        It must be secured through binding or legal arrangement before any
        Construction commences.

2.     Entrance roads through Environmental Protection Zones must have
         Underpasses before any construction commences.  If ONLY fencing
         Is installed without underpasses it will result in koalas and wildlife being
         Cut off from their natural corridor for many years.

3.      The Cudgen Paddock (golf course) should not be fenced off.   It was always
          To be part of the wildlife corridor and fencing would stop the koalas from
           Access to their food trees.  The fencing should be placed around urban
           Areas that abut the golf course to allow koalas and other wildlife unimpeded
           Access to it.

           Although, as you will see from my address below, I do not live near this area.

However, I am extremely concerned about the future of our precious koalas in this
Region (which I know very well and visit often) and strongly feel they need our utmost protection.   It is so
 disheartening
To continually hear of koalas losing their food trees through land clearing.    These
Koalas are endangered and I hope you will carefully consider the points I have
Raised and include them in your final decision.

Thanking you in advance,

Yvonne Fessler

Sent from my iPad




